UCLA Academic Senate

Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction

May 11, 2021

To: Shane White, Chair
Academic Senate

Re: Systemwide Review: Proposed Revision to Senate Regulation 610 (Residency)

The Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction (CR&J) has reviewed the proposed revision to Senate
Regulation 610, and finds it both timely and appropriate. The revision appears to primarily encode
Legislative Ruling 6.11.A directly into Senate Regulation 610; while unnecessary, the committee hopes
this revision will help avoid future confusion regarding online students fulfilling residency requirements.

CR&J also noted that the nomenclature of continuing to refer to residency requirements as “in
residence” has the potential to create confusion with the state requirements for residency. Especially
during an academic year that has found many students attending UCLA remotely, it is important to
ensure that out of state students who have residency under this policy as a result of attending online
classes do not make the mistake of believing they have California residency for the sake of tuition.

Thank you for the opportunity to opine on this issue.

Sincerely,

David Blank, Chair
Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction

cc: Randolph Bucklin, Member, Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction
April de Stefano, Executive Director, Academic Senate
Alfreda Iglehart, Member, Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction
Jody Kreiman, Vice Chair/Chair-Elect, Academic Senate
Taylor Lane Daymude, Policy Analyst, Committee on Rules and Jurisdiction
Michael Meranze, Immediate Past Chair, Academic Senate



